Hello Jessica

Our Planning Committee recently considered the content of this DCLG consultation and whilst not providing detailed responses to each question, would like to endorse and support NALC’s general position as follows:

•
The mandatory provision of protection for parishes from speculative development during the creation of Neighbourhood Plans and greater certainty that ‘made’ plans will be upheld; &

•
The Government to ensure that Local Planning Authorities (LPAs) can only rely on accountable and transparent evidence of housing need which they are obliged to share with Local Councils progressing Neighbourhood Plans; ensuring that a failure to do so should result in the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) being payable as if relevant councils had adopted a Neighbourhood Plan.

Wyre Forest DC have not adopted a CIL scheme, but we would like to see it adopted in the district in due course. Bewdley has seen little investment from s106 monies.

One further point is that as part of our emerging Neighbourhood Plan, the district council did organise and pay for a Bewdley specific housing needs survey and report which will go on to inform housing policy for Bewdley in both the NP and LDP which is currently going through a review.

Kind regards

Nick Farress

Town Clerk

